jsAUC CONNECT

THE WEEK OF AUGUST 23, 2020 GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

SCRIPTURE MEMORIZATION
Our memory verse for August is John 8:12b ” | am the light of the world. Whoever follows
me will not walk in darkness, but will have the light of life.”

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS: Please note that the church office will be open from 9 - 5
Mondays through Thursdays and closed on Fridays.

NEW MEMBERS CLASS

As fall approaches we are preparing to begin the New Members Class again. So that we
meet the covid restrictions, the class will be held in the Chapel (plenty of room for social
distancing). The classes will start on Sunday September 20 at 10:45 AM. To sign up, call the
church office (610-259-8010) or for more information, call Ed Lochmoeller (610-256-9060).

MEN'’S MINISTRY

MEN’'S TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY | 6:30 AM - 7:30 AM CHAPEL
Our teacher for this month is Carroll Wynne.

WOMEN'S MINISTRY

WOMEN'’S ANNUAL CONFERENCE

Saturday, September 19th from 9am to 12:30 pm. Our speaker will be Rosa Maria Faulkner,
and the topic is “The Total Woman: Body, Soul and Spirit”. Due to covid we will be holding
our conference in a modified format while striving to reach many women. This year’s confer-
ence will notinclude lunch, and it is free and open to women of all ages! Watch for further

updates. For information contact Loretta Stott at 610-996-6089 or Pennie Lochmoeller at
610-259-1896.

GOD'S GALS

Do you want to study God's Word and build relationships within a small group? If so, God's
Gals is for you! It is a Bible study, support, encouragement group for women that meets
Monday evenings from 6:45-8:30 PM. Our study will be “Everything You Need” by Dr. David
Jeremiah. We use a hardcover book and study guide; signup is required. The group will
begin on September 7th and because of covid-19, we will meet via Zoom for September
and October. To register, please contact Judy Edinger at 610-505-3126 or jaedinger1
@gmail.com.

MINISTRY HIGHLIGHT
XTREME XPLORERS

Xtreme Xplorers started last year running! Our attendance was steady throughout the
year at about 25 boys per night. We enjoyed another trip to Fort Mifflin in the late fall
and after our Christmas break we started to work on our Pine Cars for our annual race.
Like so many things in our society XX had to shut down for health safety reasons. We
plan on holding our meetings virtually this fall and will be recognizing the boys
achievements from the past year and acknowledging the boys who will be aging out
of the program. As we attempt to have our meetings on-line we will need your prayer
support even more. Another very important prayer request: We Need More Leaders!
We need men to stand alongside these boys to mentor them and show them they are
loved and that they matter. We are looking for men who are willing to commit to this
program. If you are a junior in high school or older we want you. For more information
contact Bruce McCollum (bdm151121@gmail.com).

MISSIONARY OF THE WEEK
JUAN PABLO & MARIANELA GARCIA

“It is incredible to notice how this situation has affected even the most distant places: the
Amazon jungle. Traveling back home, we did everything we could to avoid getting sick.
We were very cautious during our stay in Lima. However, we have COVID 19. Marianela
and | are undergoing treatment to fight this disease, and thank God we are stable with the
medicine, and our health is improving. We also thank God that Joaquin does not have the
symptoms. Pray for the city of Huanuco. This city is where we have programs for people
with disabilities. It is also the city that for now has the highest number of infections, and
entering the city is prohibited. Praise God; we just received permission from a police colo-
nel to bring our supplies of aid to Huanuco. Pray for the 10-hour trip. | will bring three
young medical and nursing students. May the Lord guide and keep us on this journey to
help those who have the least and live in the Peruvian Andes. Thank you for being out-
standing and helping us to express the love of our Lord Jesus Christ. We thank God for
you all and your prayers and financial support.” You may send a word of encourage-

ment to Juan Pablo and Marianela at juanpabloymarianelatec@gmail.com.

To learn more about the 50+ missionaries we support, pick up a copy of each week’s
Missionary Moments located at all of the Sanctuary doors and check out our Missionary Wall
located in the hallway between the Sanctuary and the Gym.
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